
  

 
 

GREENWOOD TOWNSHIP 
REGULAR MEETING 
February 13,   2018 

Unapproved Minutes  
 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm by Supervisor Fred Lindsey. 
 
Roll Call:  Tom McCauley, Carol Havrilla, Fred Lindsey, John Miller and Suzy Scott. 
 
Public Comment:  Aldino “Dino” Scianna asked to be brought up to date on what the ambulance 
situation currently is for the residents in Greenwood Township and expressed his concerns about 
the lack of immediate medical help available. 
 
Agenda:    McCauley made motion to approve agenda.  Miller seconded – all yea. 
 
Old Business:  

A. New Attorney - Attorney Brian Graham from the firm of Young, Graham & 
Elsenheimer, Bellaire, Michigan  made a presentation to the Township  with regard to 
the services they offer in the area of municipal law. 

 
New Business:   

A. Township budget meeting scheduled for Wednesday, February 21, 2018 at 12:30 p.m. 
  
Reports: 

Sheriff:  Kevin Grace announced that the proceeds from the “Hoops for the House” 
basketball benefit that was held on January 27, 2018 went to the  River House, Inc. 
Fire Department: Chief Dunsmore reported on the fire runs for January. Also all officers 
are required to take Officer 1 and Officer 2 training.  Details are still being worked out.  In 
addition,  the grant for the  jaws of life has been approved!   
Zoning Administrator: Jim Havrilla reported on approvals, blight and zoning violations, 
and correspondence for the month of December. 
Planning Commission: Chairman Kischnick reported that the next meeting will be held 
on February 20, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. 
Z.B.A.:  Chairman Peschke announced that the members of the ZBA were sworn in and 
new officers were elected; Joe Peschke will sit as Chair for another term, with Bill Czopek 
at Vice-Chair.  The next ZBA meeting will be on May 1, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 
Assessor:  Supervisor Lindsey gave Assessor Report on behalf of Rick Monk. 
Parks and Recreation:  None. 
Transfer Site:  Again, the residents of the Township continue to use plastic bags in the 
recyclable containers.  Contents of bags should be dumped directly into the appropriate 
recyclable container, and the bags thrown out in the trash containers.  

 
Minutes:   

Miller made motion to approve the regular meeting minutes of December 12, 2018 as 
presented.  McCauley seconded – all yea.  

McCauley made motion to approve the budget meeting minutes of January 24, 2018 as 
presented.  Miller seconded – all yea. 
 
Treasurer’s report:   

Carol Havrilla presented the Treasurer’s report. 
 

Manifest of Bills: 
Miller made motion to approve the manifest of bills. McCauley seconded – all yea. 

 



  

Public Comment:   
Andy Moll, on behalf the Fire Department, announced their appreciation for township 

support.  Also a memorial will be held in honor of Del Curio on the 24th of February, 2018 at 2:00 
p.m. at the building which his former welding business was based out of. 

 
Correspondence:   

Havrilla announced that First Federal Savings, whom the township currently banks with, 
has been bought out by Mackinaw Financial, a subsidiary of MBank.  No changes have been 
announced as to branch closings, etc. 
 
Board Remarks:  
 None. 
  
Next meeting:  Tuesday, March 13, 2018. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m. 
 
 
 
_____________________________              _________________________ 
Suzanne C. Scott, Clerk                    Fred V. Lindsey, Supervisor 


